AAP 1&C 2022 COVID REPORTING PROTOCOLS

To attend the I&C, which is in-person only, you must be fully vaccinated and have at least one
booster. Plan to have physical proof of vaccination when you register on-site.

We strongly recommend that everyone bring 2 or more rapid COVID tests to the I1&C.

While at the conference:

Masking will be required in public spaces (lobby, elevators, hallways, bathrooms) as well as in
Large Group.

Before the 1&C begins, workshop and small process group leaders will anonymously survey
group members regarding masking in their group. Please defer to a group member who prefers
the whole group to mask; a single member may also find masking themselves suffices. The
leaders will also share their contact information with you in case you need to contact them
during the conference.

If you feel begin to feel ill, please stay in your room, test, and text or call Diane Shaffer
(610.283.0272) with the result. The hotel can deliver meals to your room.

If you test negative but continue to feel ill, please continue to wear a mask at all times and use
your best judgment regarding contact with others. Re-test as needed.

If you test positive, please remain in your room and do not interact with others. It will be your
decision to remain at the hotel or to return home at this point. If you feel well enough, please
reach out to your workshop and process group leaders, as well as any others whom you have
been in close contact with to alert them of your positive test. If you need assistance to make
these connections, please contact Diane Shaffer.

If you need any assistance (meals, medicine, or transportation) please contact Diane.

Community Pharmacy - 1424 Union Ave. / (901) 725-7828 stocks Paxlovid.

Post Conference:

If you become symptomatic within 7 days of leaving the conference, please contact David
Donlon (email: dkdimt@mindspring.com or cell: 919.929.6445). David will assist you in reaching
out to your workshop and process group leaders as well as any others whom you have been in
close contact with to alert them of your positive test.

*Your confidentiality will be respected throughout this process. If it is preferred, at any point the
designated AAP representative can alert all those with whom you had close contact of your
COVID status without disclosing your identity.

Thank you all for your cooperation in keeping our community healthy and safe!



